
RESOLUTION FOR A NEW CONTRACT BETWEEN THE DENVER REGIONAL 

COUNCIL OF GOVERMENTS AND ADAMS COUNTY FOR A-LIFT COMMUNITY 

PROGRAM  

 

 

WHEAREAS, Adams County, in partnership with the cities of Arvada, Commerce City,  Federal 

Heights, Northglenn, Thornton, and Westminster, work together with DRCOG contractually to 

coordinate the A-Lift program, a transit service for seniors and special needs residents in Adams 

County; and, 

 

WHEAREAS, DRCOG has provided Adams County a new fiscal contract to begin on August 1, 

2019 to manage Title III funding for the A-Lift Program; and, 

 

WHEREAS, DRCOG has raised their reimbursement rates for Title III rides from $27.49 to 

$30.67 in the current contract to account for the rising costs of transportation; and, 

 

WHEREAS, DRCOG has provided the County with contract information that provides a new 

yearly amount of $450,000 of Title III funds through July  2020; and,  

 

WHEAREAS, DRCOG will provide a total grant award of $900,000 of Title III funding for the 

A-Lift program through 2021; and, 

 

WHEREAS, it is acknowledged that this contract between DRCOG and Adams County will 

continue through July 2021; and, 

 

WHEREAS, all supporting parties of the A-Lift program want to continue a positive relationship 

with DRCOG and work together to provide transportation services to our residents; and, 

 

WHEREAS, it is acknowledged that signing this contract ensures continued funding for the A-

Lift Transit program thru June 2021. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the board of county commissioners, that the AAA 

Supplemental Contract, to continue providing transportation services for Adams County 

residents, is hereby approved. 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Chair is hereby authorized to execute said contract on 

behalf of Adams County.   

 


